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Dear Friends, 

As I write this article, we mark the 35th Anniversary of the death of Elvis 

– one of the few we denote by a single name.  What comes to your mind 

when you hear his name?  His name reminds me of a major change in 

my life.  In August of 1977, I loaded my worldly possessions into my 

1964 and ½ Ford Mustang (yes, there were a few built) and drove to 

Texas Christian University in Fort Worth to start college.  Elvis had died 

the day before and every radio station was playing his music.  For 2 and 

½ days and over 1, 200 miles, all I heard was Elvis music!  Don’t get me wrong, I love 

Elvis and many of his songs (some of the movies were okay too) but that was overkill –no 

pun intended.  I believe one of the reasons Elvis was (and remains so popular) is not just 

the vast range of his song choices and subjects but also their honesty and realism.  My 

favorites were his Christmas and Gospel recordings.  Recognizing this anniversary, there-

fore, brings me back many fond and not so fond memories.  The trip to college was scary.  

I had never attempted something so big on my own.  I was apprehensive about what the 

future might hold and recognized - as much as I could for an 18 year old who really knew 

very little although that was not apparent at the time – that this was a life changing mo-

ment.  Over the past 35 years, I have experienced many other life changing moments – 

some welcome and some most unwelcome alike – I’m sure you all have experienced the 

same in your lives.  Life is about change and how we handle it – whether we can be pro-

active to plan ahead or how we will respond when it is unexpected and unwelcome. 

 Now is a time for change here at Port Orange United Church of Christ.  We are 

welcoming new members, saying goodbye to some beloved members, clearing the west 

property for development, repairing and enhancing our sound and video capabilities in the 

sanctuary, creating new staff positions, embracing some new ideas about what it means to 

be a church, and choosing to embrace a bolder future as a community of faith.  Change is 

never totally welcomed – unless you’re a baby with a dirty diaper!  Still, I am proud of 

your faithfulness and your support.  These are trying times for all churches.  We are chal-

lenged like we have not been for many years to be inclusive, relevant and meaningful to 

people who are struggling in their own everyday lives.  The church must change, adapt, 

and truly serve more than its’ own needs or it will die.  To borrow a song title – “It’s Now 

or Never” – such is the case facing most churches in this time of economic, social, and 

political uncertainty.  Some may be tempted to sing “Don’t be Cruel” or “Hound Dog” but 

we strive for the One whose Love and Mercy are “Always on my Mind” even when we’re 

“All Shook Up.”                                        

                                  My Tribute to the Real King, 
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Three months of Hurricane Season 2012 down -- only three more to go!  I find it interesting that when we 

moved here 24 years ago, Hurricane Season ended November 1st, and now it includes the entire month of No-

vember.  As of this writing, we have had a mild season.  May that continue to hold true!  Those daily late af-

ternoon "thunder bumpers" we've been having do tend to get my attention, though.  Could it be that this is one 

of God's ways to keep us spiritually alert and connected during the lazy days of summer?  The Terrific Tues-

day Gang was happy we were blessed with windows of good weather for all our Terrific Tuesday events throughout the sum-

mer. 
 
 Just in from Conference is information regarding a UCC FALL YOUTH RETREAT for Middle School and High 

School Youth, October 5-7 in Vero Beach.  I am hoping all or most of our youth will be able to participate in this annual event 

offered by our Florida Conference of the UCC. Vero Beach Community Church has a youth facility most churches can only 

dream about having, and it is the perfect venue for a youth retreat. I so want for ALL our youth to be a part of this wonderful 

opportunity to interact and bond with Christians their age from all over Florida.  It should truly be a memorable event.  Please 

see the flyer included at the bottom of Page 4 

 Sunday, September 9th will be the start of our Sunday School Year.  Classes will meet 9:45-10:45 AM with minor 

location changes.  Middle School and Senior High Youth will meet in Classroom #1, and the Adult Bible Study Class will 

meet in the back room of the Thrift Shop. 
 
 For the ADULT BIBLE STUDY CLASS, I am recommending "The Wired Word" which relates Holy Scripture to our 

daily lives and current events; HOWEVER, everyone will need online access.  If online access is an issue for this class, I do 

have a backup plan for a study on "Bold and Brazen" Prophets.  Also, our ANGEL CLASS, which will be meeting in the 

Sanctuary, is certainly open to new members interested in deep spiritual study and discussion. 
 
 I will be starting a CHILDREN'S CHOIR Sunday, September 9th which will meet in Classroom #1 following the 

Children's Sermon of the early service.  Terri Zinke is planning on starting a YOUTH CHOIR for the older kids in the near 

future as well, so be on the lookout for that information. 
 
 Finally, I am excited to announce that I have arranged for an ALL-CHURCH HAYRIDE, Saturday, September 29th 

from 6:00 - 9:00 PM at Shenandoah Stables on Tomoka Farms Road.  As many of you recall from past hayrides, this is an 

event not to be missed, so sign up now!  If there are more than 30 of us going, we will have two hayrides -- one at 6:30 for 

young children and parents, and the second at 8:00 or 8:30 for youth and adults.  Hotdogs, chips, S'mores and campfire (if 

there is no "fire ban") will take place at around 7:00 between rides.  Be forewarned that you'll be required to sing corny camp 

songs on the hay wagon!  In order to meet all expenses, cost is $10 per person due by Sunday, September 23rd. As in the past, 

donations will be appreciated towards helping those participate who may not be able to do so otherwise. 
 
Joyfully, 

 

Pastoral Assistant 

                Financial Update 
Operational Budget as of 07/31/12 

         ACTUAL          BUDGET 

         Jan.-July 2012         Jan.-July 2012 

 Income                 $108,298     $102,320 

 Expenses               $104,615                          $ 98,612 

 Net                 $    3,683      $   3,708 

Our income is above what we expected thanks mostly to our wonderful Thrift Store.  Unfortunately, we have 

had extra expenses that weren’t budgeted.  The largest over expenditure is in the building maintenance cate-

gory.  The new toilets plus installation were $801.19.  The lights and ballasts in the Sanctuary were $1,854.23 

with labor and removal of rats/squirrels over the Charles Mix addition was $1,640.  Hopefully, we will be back 

on track over the next few months.  Respectfully submitted, Susie Greiff, Treasurer  
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OPERATIONS TEAM  

         

                                                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               DEACONS CORNER 

 

Greetings, 

Brothers and sisters, we head into August as a group-ahead of previous summers-as far 

as not letting the heat and afternoon shower make us complacent. Thank you to team 

members of the diaconate, Pastor Bill, and staff.  We have accomplished good starts 

and finished projects. One task was to have a restructure of the job description for as-

sistant pastor AND submit a candidate, all to be brought to Council as requested by 

them in September. Another task was to observe the procuring of a company to review 

and update our sound and video system.  This is something that has been a  need in our church for a long 

time, and I feel we are going in the right direction to have a  system in place to enjoy our services on a 

greater level.   I hope that this letter finds you well, and I pray it reminds you that you are loved. Should 

you have any questions, a deacon will always be there for you.  Please do ask!.  

     Sincerely, from all deacons,  Joe Thompson, Chair of Deacons’ Team  

 

The Operations Team has been busy this past month with the following: 

 1.  The work on the west  property is progressing.  Currently, we are clearing,    

       raking and leveling the grounds so we may move forward with the construct-  

       tion of the pavilion.   

 2.  Bids are being solicited for the closet project in the Sanctuary. 

 3.  Bill Greiff assisted with the unclogging of the outside drains. 

A big thanks to Russ Karel for  all the time and energy he puts into the yard work.  Your 

hard work really makes our Church grounds look great. 

There will be an Operations Meeting on Monday, September 10th at 6:00 PM.  Bob Gaither 

 A team of leaders Dr. Tom Naus, Terri Zinke, Joey Thompson, Bob Brewster, Bob   

Gaither, and Pastor Bill have been going over our needs for sound system repairs and 

desired improvements  It has been decided to also look into video projection enhance-

ments as well.  Bids are being sought.  A conference call was held with Clark from At-

lanta, Georgia (who has submitted an initial proposal for reviewing our needs) and a 

meeting was held at the church with Nateco- a  local company who has serviced several 

area churches for their audio/video needs.  Another meeting with Nateco was held at Covenant United 

Methodist Church to see a system done by Nateco.  We hope to have some definitive plans and costs to 

present to the Council this fall.  Thanks for your patience and support!   

DISASTER MANAGEMENT MEETING: Wednesday, September 12th, beginning 

at 10:00 AM here in the Jim Reed Room.  There will be a special workshop from 1:00-

3:00 PM on Wind Mitigation presented by Jody Hill, FIND President.  Learning about 

wind mitigation could: Save you money on your home insurance; Help preserve your 

home & contents when disaster strikes;  Possibly save your life.  Come learn how the 

type of roof, windows and doors you have can be improved and translate into Savings,  Peace of Mind 

and Safety! 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION NEWS 

 Our Summer Terrific Tuesday Program wrapped up August 28th and what a 

success it was. Our kids had a great time bowling, golfing, swimming, fishing 

and enjoying each other’s company.  A big thanks to all who hosted and par-

ticipated in making this a great program for our youth.  The program will begin 

again on Tuesday, September 11th at 6:00 PM with a dinner/planning meeting  

at the church.  Mark your calendars and plan to attend.  Meal Provided!  

                            Sunday, September 9th.   Listed below are groups, time, location, and teacher: 

 

                            PRE-K  -  During Early Service - Nursery  -  Grace & Rebecca 

                            1ST-6TH GRADES/CHILDREN’S CHOIR - During Early Service -  

              Following Children’s Sermon - Classroom - #1- Miss Beverly 

        AGES 8-11-  Between Services - Classroom #2 - Blanche Northcutt   

      YOUTH GROUP - Between Services - Classroom #1 -  Miss Beverly, Reid Hughes & Dalen Mills 

      ADULT “ANGELS” -  Between Services Sanctuary - Group Led 

      ADULT BIBLE STUDY - Between Services - Thrift Store Kay Russell or Beverly 

NAVY UPDATE: On Sunday, August 12th  we bid farewell and best of luck to Trey 

Zinke as he embarked on his career in the Navy. For anyone interested in dropping 

Trey a note, his address is SR Zinke, Trey M, Ship-04 Div-822, Recruit Training Com-

mand,  3600 Ohio Street, Great Lakes, IL  60088-7103.  He can receive letters or cards, 

but no packages for now. 

For Middle & High School Youth, October 5th-7th, Vero Beach Community Church.  

Join with  

    Youth your age at this incredible Disney-Designed Youth Facility which includes: 
 
9 flat screen HD TV's, the Commotion Cafe, a wall-sized projection screen, IPod dock-

ing stations, caged basketball, air hockey, PS3's, Xbox 360, and more.  
                                                         ALSO 

 
 You will visit a Leisure Square on Saturday afternoon for games, swimming, and more. 

  
AND 

 
Contrary to what you're used to being told, BRING your smart phones, I-Phones, tablets, and I-Pads!  For 

those who don't have any of those, don’t worry -- there will be additional resources to share.  Bring a 

copy of your profile picture, if you have one. 
 

Cost:  $50 per person 

Due:  Sunday, September 9th 

See Miss Beverly for additional information, registration forms or a scholarship application. 
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THE GIFT & THRIFT STORE    

HIGHLIGHTS AND HISTORY OF THE THRIFT AND GIFT STORE 
  
July 20, 1999   The “Thrift Shop” opened thanks to the idea from Roberta Sparks and Gracye Beeman and to the 1999 Church 

Officers and Rev. Bill Mulford for their willingness to try something new. Gracye  worked with the city staff for permits etc. 

and we began with: one room for sales, one room for donations, 9 volunteers, one set of old shelving, rescued from a dump-

ster, and minimal cash loaned by Gracye. The first deposit was $16.00 but we were on the way!  Gracie was repaid and the 

original shelving, sanded and painted by co-managers Sandy Deardorff and Barb Pountain , still serves us well to this day. By 

the end of the year, regular hours of operation began, three 4-hour days per week. 
  
2000  Jackie Gaither contributed funding for Penny Saver advertising and Jack Rogers made regular trips to the dump for the 

Church and store. Bill Fried donated a large display rack. The second room was opened up by Bob Hance using his carpentry 

skills. The shed was cleaned out, shelving added and designated for our use. 
  
2001    Bill Heffner, Jack Hilgenberg and Ric painted both rooms. Thanks to Jeanette (the organizer) and Fred (the navigator) 

we began to pick up donations after the Cypress Head yearly sale. Carlene and Jack Rogers,  Ric & Barb Pountain, Jack 

Hilgenberg and the Campbell ’s formed the “pick up” team. 
  
2002   A three-day, Mid-Summer Rummage and Bake Sale took place in July sponsored by the Women’s Fellowship and the 

Thrift Store volunteers. “Sheriff” Russ and Elaine Howe kept us organized and began listing and selling some donated items 

on E-Bay.  Jeanette Campbell joined Barb as co-manager and the price, per piece, for adult clothing went up to $2.00 and re-

mains that today. 
  
2003    Lois Winsemius donated her time and talent to make a large banner and “Thrift Store Open” flag.   Bob Hance and 

Jack Rogers re-configured the AC/heat system and installed new thermostats.  New garment racks started to appear thanks to 

Ric and he quickly became an expert at assembly. 
  
2004    Carol Rogers assumed the role of co-manager and along with Jeanette took us through a rough hurricane season includ-

ing repair and clean-up time. Joe Rogers played a big part in ceiling and roof repairs as well. 
  
2005   By this year we were sending 10-20 bags of clothing to Christ Team as well as holding regular bag sales at $5.00 each. 

Additional volunteers continued to step forward to help with day-to-day operations as hours were extended. 
  
2006   Two more rooms were added thanks to Bob Hance and his presentation to the Church Council.  Bob Brewster, with 

assistance from Ric Pountain and Jack Hilgenberg transformed the area for a total cost of $90.00. We are indeed blessed with 

talented workers.  Doris’Circle donated funds to purchase four more garment racks and the store funded three more.  
  
2007   We continue to assist ten to twelve missions directly from donations as well as support Missions Committee projects. 

This could not happen without the many volunteers, members and shoppers who donate new and nearly new items. We are 

now open 9:00 to 3:00 four days per week and 9:00-Noon on Saturday. 
  
2008   A total of 35 volunteers now make up the team and we are a six days per week operation.  At no cost to the Church, all 

shelving units in the first room were replaced with new, white units that really brought the room to life!!! 
  
Over the years, an astonishing number of 77 people have served or are still actively involved with the mission of the Gift and 

Thrift Store. As I have stated many times, one of the often heard compliments about the store is that the volunteers are all 

friendly, cheerful and helpful. Without them we would not have a clean, tidy, and successful store. 

  

From the humble beginnings - The Store has achieved the total income of $345,637.50, through July 2012, plus outstanding 

service to our community, our Church and Missions. 

  

THINK GREEN  

   RE-GIFT AND RECYCLE AT PORT ORANGE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 

 
           Barb Pountain-August 2012 
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            GETTING TO KNOW OUR WILLING WORKERS  
 

 

THE GIFT & THRIFT STORE    

After we moved into Countryside, we always went past the POUCC.  When my husband passed away, I had 

not driven the car for 20 years.  As POUCC was so close, I stopped in the Thrift Store one day and talked to 

the ladies there and they were telling me what a nice church this was.  I came the next Sunday and sat in 

Mary Ann Stewart’s row.  She welcomed me as only Mary Ann can do.  We became friends and she asked 

me if I would be interested in volunteering in the Thrift Store.  I agreed to help and I really enjoyed it very 

much.  That was about five years ago.  I’ve never been sorry.  I meet so many nice people and have come to 

know most of our church members.  My Tuesday afternoons are held strictly for the Thrift Store. 

           Drew Knock 

Including August 17th, the year to date income from the Thrift Store is $20,951.00. Thank you all so very 

much for your donations and thanks to the 30+ super volunteers who keep the shop looking great and treat our 

customers with respect and love !!  Barb Pountain 

 

Clean out your closets, drawers and pantries The Thrift Store is in need of donations,  all 

kitchen items, especially pots & pans and puzzles.  All donations are greatly appreciated. 

I was born in Alexandria, VA but as an infant, my parents relocated to Charleston, SC.  That is where I at-

tended school and Rice Business College.  After college, I worked for several businesses in accounting and 

collections. 

In 1952 while spending a long weekend with friends in Daytona Beach, I was introduced to Richard “Bill” 

Flatt.  In March of 1953, I became his wife.  Together we have six children, three sons and three daughters, 

fifteen grandchildren and sixteen great grandchildren. 

After having lived in Florida, South Carolina, and New York,  Bill was transferred to Florida.  This pleased 

him very much and he hoped to retire here.  Retirement was forced on both of us after a horrible auto accident 

on November 12, 1977.  It left us very fearful to be on the highway in south Florida and Bill had family in Port 

Orange so it was decided that we move to Port Orange in March of 1979. 

After attending the wedding of some very dear friends at POUCC, we were very impressed with the friendly 

people we met and decided to become members.  We were not able to be very active due to Bill’s illness, but 

enjoyed the cards from Doris Hartley and the visits from Rev. Mulford.  After Bill’s passing in 2000, I needed 

something else in my life.  

I was introduced to Barbara Pountain and was asked about volunteering in the Thrift Store.  This was the best 

therapy anyone could have.  You meet wonderful people, get to share with them and find friendship like no 

other.  I have had to slow down due to health issues, but certainly look forward to volunteering when able.  

May God always bless the volunteers and the customers of the POUCC Thrift Store!     Joanne Flatt 
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We continue to collect food items to donate to the Episcopal Help Center.   Please be 

generous and make sure all donations have NOT passed their expiration dates (clearly 

marked on all cans, boxes, and containers).  There is a specific need for rice and peanut 

butter...PLEASE donate ONLY 1 pound bags of rice and 1 pound jars of peanut butter 

so they can be given to individual families.  

SPECIAL OFFERINGS 

                         MISSION OFFERINGS 

                   YOUR FOOD BASKET DONATIONS 

  

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

CELEBRATING THE SPIRIT OF CAREGIVING: On Sunday, September 

9th, the 11th Annual 5K/10K Run & Walk to benefit Halifax Health Hospice will 

take place at the Kenneth W. Parker Amphitheater in Port Orange City Circle.  Reg-

istration opens at 6:00 AM with the Walk/Run beginning at 7:30 AM and a Kiddie 

Dash at 8:20 AM. We are planning to form a team here to participate in this worth-

while cause. Entry forms are located on the table in rear of Sanctuary.  Please com-

plete and return to Kathy in the church office.  Entry fees will be covered by a dona-

tion from the local missions’ fund.  Deadline for entry is September 2nd. 

NEIGHBORS IN NEED (NIN)-IMAGING A WORLD WITHOUT HUNGER: Is a 

special mission offering of the UCC that supports ministries of justice and compassion 

throughout the United States.  This collection will take place on Sunday, October 7th.  

Additional information and envelopes will be forthcoming. 

PLEASE HELP:  Mission Boxes are located throughout the building. Please remember your gift goes a 

long way in helping so many who are in such great need. 

THANK YOU: We recently received a thank you note from Patricia Adams, Volunteer Services Man-

ager of VITAS Hospice expressing their gratitude for the donation of craft items, walker bags and cloth-

ing protectors.  Thanks to all who contributed their time & talents to this cause. 

Since the beginning, this church has been a mission driven community/family.  Our family 

continues to be generous and giving in all areas where we see need.  The mission team con-

sists of a small group but they are dedicated to the success of these efforts.  We were not able 

to put a bake sale together for the election held recently, but we assured each person who 

asked, that we would be here with a great selection of baked goods in November.  I am ask-

ing all to plan on this date, November 4th, to show off your handiwork.  The monies col-

lected at this sale will be used to fund all kinds of mission work.  If you have time, the mission team could 

use your help.  Please call the office to let us know you are willing to sign on as a team member. There 

will be a sign-up sheet for your donations/time.   As always, Peace and Love to you all.  Jackie Gaither 

P.S.  Please remember Prayer Shawls are available for anyone in need! 
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 COFFEE FELLOWSHIP SCHEDULE 

SECOND THURSDAY FELLOWSHIP DINNER 

Every Second Thursday at  6:00 pm, POUCC has a wonderful Fellowship Din-

ner in the Jim Reed room. If you have attended, you already know that we 

EAT, TALK, LAUGH, SING and ENJOY each other’s company. If YOU have 

not attended, isn’t it time for you to put this time on your calendar? 

 

The food is Pot Luck and it is delicious!  Just bring your favorite main or side 

dish, salad, or dessert.  Of course, bring your appetite and laughter as well! 

 

Make your plans to come to the next dinner Thursday September 13th. 

HELP WANTED 

 Looking for seniors to join, socialize with new friends, play bingo and lunch or 

just lunch with us.  Monday through Friday.  Bingo: 9:30-11:00 AM, Lunch: 

Served 11:00-11:30 AM.  Suggested meal donation is $3.00.  Location:  Port Or-

ange Adult Center, 4790 S. Ridgewood Ave., Port Orange.  For more information 

contact Cindy at 788-8892. 

            Schedule for the Sunday Fellowship Hour is as follows:  

                                                            September-Fellowship      

          October– Christian Education 

Anyone interested in helping with  our Fellowship Ministry, please call June 

Ferreri at 322-4099. 

COUNCIL ON AGING  

 

 

Sunday, SEPTEMBER 2, 8:15—9:30 AM to benefit the Youth Group’s activities.  

Tickets are available for a  $2.00 minimum donation.  Come and enjoy a great breakfast before the 

9:45 Combined Service. 
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PORT ORANGE MUSIC ACADEMY: Beginning on September 3rd, the 

group will use the church facilities every  Mon. (3:00-4:45),  Wed. (4:00-

5:30 PM) and Thurs. (3:00-4:45 PM) throughout the school year.  We are 

happy to have you back and look forward to another successful year! 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS: On Sunday, September 2nd, beginning at 9:45 AM  we 

will have our final Combined Service of the Summer.  If you haven’t attended either of the 

previous two, make it a point to come and worship with us. 

MEMORIAL SERVICE: We were all saddened by the loss of our dear friend and fellow 

member Bill Heffner who passed away on July 14th.  A Memorial Service celebrating his 

life will take place on Saturday, September 8th at 11:00 AM.   Fellowship will follow the 

service in the Jim Reed Room.    

CALLING ALL VOICES: We are still looking for anyone interested in joining the 

choir.  The first Anthem will be sung on Sunday, September 9th.  Please come and join 

us.  All are welcome.  Dr. Tom Naus 

ALL-CHURCH HAYRIDE: SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 29th, 6:00 - 9:00 PM, 

SHENANDOAH STABLES, 1759 TOMOKA FARMS ROAD, Campfire (if no "fire 

ban"), Corny Camp Songs, Hotdogs, Chips & S'mores, Coffee, Hot Tea & Hot Chocolate, 

(Please Bring your own Cold Drinks), $10 PER PERSON, DUE BY SEPTEMBER 23rd 

(Please see Beverly). 

 

Get your best smile ready as we have contracted Lifetouch Studios to help us produce 

a current directory.  Photography Dates are Friday, October 12th, 2:30-9:00 PM, Sat-

urday, October 13th, 10:00AM-5:00 PM and Monday November 26th, 2:30-9:00 

PM.  More information and sign-up sheets/instructions to follow. Remember pictures 

make great Christmas gifts.  

CALLING ALL WOMEN: In the Company of Women Retreat will take 

place on Saturday, October 6th at The Church by the Sea in Bal Harbour. This 

is in the Miami area.  It will mean at least one overnight in a motel.  For more 

information, contact Jeanette Campbell, 788-4959.  



POUCC Impressions September 2012 Page 10 

 

 

 

 

 

September Birthdays*  

 

Eloise Wottke 

Harriet Rogers 

Barb Pountain 

Cynthia Scott 

Pamela Schafer Ramoutar 

Kay Taylor 

Helen Hedges 

Ric Pountain 

Bill Wheeler, Jr. 

Colten Pack 

Sandy Kransi 

Cassie Higgins 

Christine Stierli 

Marge Monat 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

9/2 

 

9/3 

9/5 

9/9 

9/12 

9/13 

9/14 

9/17 

9/21 

9/23 

9/26 

9/27 

9/30 

September Anniversaries* 

 

 

Arthur & Helen Van Nostrand 

Ted & Sue Batturs 

Billy & Erika Wheeler 

9/15/1951 

9/23/1961 

9/29/2002 

  

Note: *Please contact the church office to update 

our records if we missed your birthday or anni-

 
 
 
 
              PRAYER REQUESTS* 
 

Special Needs: 
  All of Our Military & Their Families  

  Bret & Family            Friends of Buller Family 

  Jack Boston             Friends of Bob & Sheila Fisher 

  Fred Campbell            Member of POUCC 

  Linda Carey             Friend of Milissa Davis 

  Delores “Dee” DeRonde     Mother of Suzette Wheeler  

  Karen Donahue                    Sister of Harold Kransi 

  Amelia Dyer             Friends of Sheila & Bob Fisher 

  Bill Ferreri, Jr.            Son of June Ferreri   

  Rev. Christopher Graham    UCC Pastor with ALS 

  F/F of Bill Heffner             Member of POUCC 

  Jack Hilgenberg            Member of POUCC 

  Bernie Hunt             Member of POUCC 

  Bob Kirlin             Father-in-Law of Diane Kirlin 

  F/F of Thelma Kruetzkamp Sister of Bernie Hunt  

  Cecilia Kearney            Friend of Jeanette Campbell 

  Lauren Merklin               Friend of Wierzbicki Family 

  Glenna Price             Sister of  Mary Ann Stewart 

  F/F of Maggie Sadler           Friend of Beverly Schafer 

  Don Schweitzer            Member of POUCC  

  Mary Wagner            Sister-in-Law of Mary Ann Stewart 

  Bill Wheeler                  Member of POUCC 

  Katy Wilson             Friend of Brewster Family 

 

                              In Care Facilities: 
  Rosemary Smith                  Member (Sterling House) 

 

          Ongoing Prayers  
Helen Acri, Harry Balmes, Kimberly Comfort, Gary Crippin, Dwight Flatt, 
Alan Jerousek, Bob Kirlin, Sr., Lawson Lewis, Isalene and Dean Mont-
gomery, Alice Morsey, Charlene Mullins & Mother, Terry Ruehmer, Ricky 
Sawyer, Kristel Smith, Roy Spiller, Bobby Tamaris, Steven Teeter, Will 
Welch, Jean Wishart, John and Willene Middlebrooks 

*The Prayer Chain prays regularly for the entire church family of POUCC 

in addition to those listed above.  Please contact the Church office (788-

0920) or Jeanette Campbell (788-4959) with your prayer requests.  If you 

wish a request to  be published, your request will remain in the bulletin for 

two weeks before being removed.  
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Thrift Store Hours: M-F  9 am – 3 pm                     Church Office Hours: M-F 9 am - 1 pm 

Join us for Fellowship & Refreshments Each Sunday Between Services 

POUCC SEPTEMBER 2012 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 

Breakfast 

8:15-9:30 am 

Combined  

Service 

9:45 am 

3   

Happy Labor 

Day 

Office Closed         

 

4  

  

5  

Choir Practice  

7:30 pm 

6 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

7 

CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm 

8 

Bill Heffner 

Memorial  

Service 

11:00 am  

9 

Contemporary 

8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am  

Traditional 

10:45 am 

10 

Operations 

6:00 pm 

11  

Terrific 
Tuesdays 

6:00 pm 

12Disaster Mgmt. 

        10:00 am 

Palmetto House 

5:30 pm 

Choir Practice  

7:30 pm 

13 

 

Fellowship  

Dinner 

6:00 pm 

 

14 

 

CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm 

15 

 

16 

Contemporary 

8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am  

Traditional 

10:45 am 

17 

Council 

7:00 pm 

18 
Terrific 

Tuesdays 

6:00 pm 

19 

Choir Practice  

7:30 pm 

20 

 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

 

21 

 

CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm 

22 

23/30 

Contemporary 

8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am  

Traditional 

10:45 am 

24 

 

25 

Terrific 
Tuesdays 

6:00 pm 

26 

Palmetto House 

5:30 pm 

Choir Practice  

7:30 pm 

27 

 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

 28 

 

CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm 

 29 

     Hayride 

  6:00-9:00 pm 
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Port Orange 

United Church of Christ 

651 Taylor Road 

Port Orange, FL 32127 

Church Staff 

Senior Minister:    Rev. Dr. Bill Wassner 

Pastoral Assistant:   Beverly Schafer 

Pastor Emeritus:   Rev. Dr. C. William Ebbert 

Minister of Music:   Dr. Tom Naus 

Worship Team Leader:   Terri Zinke 

Dancing Angels Leader:   Bonnie Morisset 

Office Manager:   Kathy Shaffner 

Media Communications:  Bob Brewster 

Office Hours 

9:00 AM—1:00 PM 

Monday—Friday 

Sunday Services 

8:45 AM & 10:45 AM 

Sunday School 

9:45 AM 

Phone (386) 788-0920 

Email: uccpo@bellsouth.net  Website: portorangeucc.org 

 


